
Minutes of the Bubwith Parish Council meeting held on 10 May 2018 in Bubwith Leisure Centre
Present: Ann Smith (Chairman), Barry Carpus, Richard Falkingham, Carol Hall, Malcolm Henson, Sandra Hills, Richard Moore, Allen Shepherd, Denise Shingler, Mike Suddaby

Apologies: Paul Lambert, Shaun Thompson

Guests: Ward Councillors Linda Bayram and Nigel Wilkinson
Clerk: Steve Young, steveyoungclerk@gmail.com Telephone 01757 288234, there were 4 members of public present
THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
This was attended by Anne Young who reported positively on the Youth Club saying that grants from the Parish Council and East Riding Council had been used to improve skills and allow young people to gain new experiences. The Youth Club joined Leconfield YC for a sleepover in the Leisure Centre and used Dingle Dell for forestry skills and this will be reciprocated in Leconfield in the summer. Also first aid courses, bullying on social media courses, Sam’s Safari unusual animals evenings had also been enjoyed. Pleasing had been the retention of older members into the club. Denise Shingler congratulated the Youth Club on a growing reputation and for the good work being done 
ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Public session

Jeff Lloyd commented that the lack of financial support for the Friday and Saturday evening’s bus service was a mistake by the Parish Council and it was wrong that Wheldrake should have to pay Bubwith’s contribution. He queried the calculation of the effect on the parish precept of a contribution (12.8%) if it had been made. Paula Clarke agreed and said it discouraged young families from moving to Bubwith. Both expressed disappointment that a public consultation was not held before making the decision not to support the Friday/Saturday service financially. Jeff Lloyd stated that everyone he had spoken to had agreed that the Parish Council had made a mistake. He had collected money to repay Wheldrake and Parish Councillors whilst commending his action felt it was not the place of the Parish Council to use public funds for this action.
Parish Councillors confirmed that they stood by their decision and explained that employment, health and education were priorities in working to save a bus service. Chairman said everyone she had spoken to agreed that the Parish Council had taken the correct decision and stated that it was often the case that people had differing opinions

Parish Councillors stated that they had sufficient information to make the decision and were elected to make such decisions, the public meeting plus contacts with many residents about the threat to our bus service had given them information sufficient to make an informed decision.
It was generally agreed that the bodies involved should find a way to provide a bus service to meet the needs of residents and not expect local people to provide a service, profit is obviously the only criterion for decisions being made and an element of service to rural communities needs to be considered
Jeff Lloyd also commented that the Parish Council website was not up to date, Clerk responded that it would be done as soon as possible
John Thompson attended to talk about a planning application by BTS Logistics, an application had been submitted a year ago and the application sought to increase the permissions for the site. He stated that BTS had promised to improve the access road and in fact this had now been done by East Riding Council, BTS had been made bankrupt and therefore licences only existed for half of the HGVs but there were still 15+ HGVs operating out of the site, one day he counted 25 units on site. The width of the access road next to the site was now too narrow for large vehicles to pass safely as BTS had taken some of the roadway into the site area
31/08 Election of Officers for 2018/19

Ann Smith was unanimously elected Chairman proposed Richard Moore seconded Sandra Hills

Denise Shingler was unanimously elected Vice-Chairman proposed Barry Carpus seconded Sandra Hills

Committees make up was resolved unanimously as follows proposed Richard Falkingham seconded Mike Suddaby

Planning Committee Chairman, Vice-Chairman and Shaun Thompson

Complaints Committee Chairman, Richard Falkingham and Sandra Hills

Policy Committee Barry Carpus, Sandra Hills and Richard Moore

Allotments Officer Malcolm Henson

Bubwith Leisure Centre Committee representative Shaun Thompson
Public Rights of Way Committee Chairman, Richard Falkingham and Sandra Hills. It was resolved to ask Mary Whitworth to join this committee as an ex-officio member
Parish Transport Champion Carol Hall

Cheques signatories Chairman, Vice-Chairman and Richard Moore

32/08 Minutes of the previous meeting dated 19/4/2018, these were approved and signed by the Chairman
Declaration of Interest. To record any declarations of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest by any Member in respect of items on this agenda, Barry Carpus, Carol Hall, Richard Moore non-pecuniary in Leisure Centre matters
33/08 Matters arising
· Dog fouling, Richard Moore asked if Parish Councillors could point out to people with dogs on the playing field that it was a no dogs zone for health reasons
· Allotments, first cut of the field has been done
· Public Rights of Way, nothing to report
· Bubwith Leisure Centre, Richard Moore reported that things are progressing and planning permission was expected soon and that grants are being explored. The Great Get Together in memory of the murdered MP Jo Cox was being held on Saturday 23 June plus a Ceilidh was being considered
· Trees survey, nothing to report
· Affordable housing progress, a further meeting is being held on Thursday 17 May in the Leisure Centre with Peter Hirschfeld. A seminar is being held on Tuesday 22 May 9.30am to 12.45pm at Bishop Burton as advised
· Village Taskforce Walkabout 2018, Chairman reported the meeting with two members of East Riding Council where items to be attended to were noted. Richard Falkingham to provide information on passing places needed so these can be approved by East Riding Council
· Bus service, Transport Champion Carol Hall reported attendance at a meeting where loss of bus services throughout the East Riding were discussed. A consultation questionnaire is to be delivered to every home in Bubwith parish. A grant is being applied for to fund the Goole Go Far bus to Goole. Carol reported that East Riding Council Officers are working hard to resolve our bus service issues
· Site meeting Breighton flooding resulted in the statutory bodies attending advising that the drain is the responsibility of the village but that they will jet through the drains to try and make improvements. The road adjacent to Fleet Dyke was also visited and it was hoped that a warning sign advising of no verges could be erected
· Spaldington Wind Farm Fund application to be made for a defibrillator to be sited on the external wall of the Leisure Centre
· Data protection, Clerk advised that the Parish Council was now registered with the Information Commission Office

34/08 Planning application
17/01567/PLF Continued use of land and buildings for haulage business, change of use of land and erection of building for use in connection with existing haulage business, and retention of security boundary fencing (amended description) at BTS Logistics Unit 6 Breighton Airfield Sand Lane Breighton for BTS Logistics, the Parish Council resolved to object to the application by 8 votes to nil with 2 abstentions. Objection was based on the impact of traffic and unsuitability of the site for running a transport operation
35/08 Planning decisions as advised by the East Riding of Yorkshire Council, nil
36/08 Accounts, balances £17,683.30 current, £2,538.08 saver (includes £2000 election reserve, £1,141.26 reserve for website, £500 general reserve, £100.00 reserve for defib consumables, £61.30 Dingle Dell) 
Cheques approved, £335.92 SJ Young Clerk May (includes £18 newsletter delivery), £135.72 M Whitworth litter picker, £57.08 Peter Wiles handyman, £35.00 reimbursement to SJ Young to pay for registration for Data Protection
Grants £1,350.00 Bubwith Leisure Centre (half), £200.00 Bubwith Youth Club, £1,000.00 Bubwith Church

37/08 Reports
· Malcolm Henson reported dangerous speeding in Bubwith at 5.30am 
38/08 Correspondence, nil
The meeting closed at 9.20pm
The next meeting of Bubwith Parish Council will be held at 7.30pm on Thursday 14 June 2018 in Bubwith Leisure Centre

